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Judge Beckwith has completed hiring for the 2023–2024 term.   
 
Judge Beckwith accepts applications from law school graduates and third-year law 
students on a rolling basis starting on May 1 of the calendar year preceding a 
clerkship term.  Consistent with the amended federal law clerk hiring plan, she will 
not review applications from students who entered law school in 2021 before June 
12, 2023.  Second-year students may submit applications before spring grades are 
released, but should supplement their application packets once updated transcripts 
become available. 
 
Clerkship terms are for one year and typically begin in late August or early 
September.  The judge welcomes applicants with diverse backgrounds and 
employment experience prior to or after law school. 
 
Applicants should submit a cover letter, a resume, an official or unofficial law 
school transcript, an undergraduate transcript (optional), a writing sample, and at 
least two letters of recommendation.  These materials should be sent 
electronically—preferably in a single PDF file—to BCA@dcappeals.gov.  
Recommenders may transmit their letters separately. 
 
Please feel free to email or call Judge Beckwith’s office with any questions. 
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